Giving Bad News to Subordinates via Letter: describe the problem clearly and unemotionally, present an alternative, then ask for input or action. 
As the volunteer coordinator of a Civic Beautification Committee, you have just received news that a committee project faces significant delays. Your letter aims to deliver the disappointing news to your volunteers while maintaining long-term volunteer commitment. Each volunteer is receiving an individually addressed letter.
March 19, 20XX
Wayne Devall
214 Water St.

Simcoe, ON N3Y 2M6
Dear Wayne:

Re: Update on Historical Riverside Gazebo Restoration Project
As you are aware, six weeks ago our committee presented plans for the historical Riverside Gazebo Restoration to a combined meeting of City Council and the Talbot River Conservation Authority. Thank you for attending that meeting, and for helping us prepare such outstanding materials and resources for the presentation, which was very well received.
Dave Gibson, Project Co-ordinator at the TRCA, would like to help our committee with this project. His expertise is essential to the project’s success. Mr. Gibson has already identified that  our preferred location for the gazebo on its original site is a flood plain. This raises concern about the gazebo’s foundation and its ability to withstand spring flooding.
Mr. Gibson is suggesting that the TRCA, in conjunction with our committee, conduct water level testing for the next three years to determine appropriate building requirements for the gazebo’s structure.
Your input would be invaluable as we go forward into this next phase of the gazebo restoration project. I am scheduling a meeting of volunteers to review Mr. Gibson’s recommendations in more detail. I look forward to seeing you on April 19th at 2 pm in the Committee Room. If you can’t attend that meeting, please contact me by phone or e-mail.
Thanks for your continued efforts on behalf of our community.
Sincerely,
Winona Graham
Volunteer Co-ordinator, Civic Beautification Committee
